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ADVANCE COPY
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

In accordance with Title 40 of the United States Code of Federal Regulations, Section 281.52(c)(1), the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is hereby giving notice of its proposal to approve the State of New Hampshire’s revised underground storage tank (UST) program. 

New Hampshire has applied for final authorization for revisions to its UST program under the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA).  EPA reviewed New Hampshire’s application and has made a determination, subject to public review and comment, that New Hampshire’s UST program revisions satisfy all of the requirements necessary to qualify for Final program approval. New Hampshire’s program approval revision application is available for public review at the addresses below. 

DATES: Written comments on New Hampshire’s program approval revision application must be received by the close of business thirty (30) days after publication in the Federal Register. 

EPA New England expects the immediate final Federal Register notice to be published the first week in October, 2006.

ADDRESSES: A copy of New Hampshire’s program approval revision application is available for inspection at the following addresses:

New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services
Public Information Center 
29 Hazen Drive,
Concord, New Hampshire 03302-0095
Business Hours: 8 AM to 4 PM, Monday through Friday 
tel: (603) 271-2919 or 271-2975.

EPA Region1 Library

One Congress Street, 11th Floor

Boston, Massachusetts, 02114-2023

Business hours: 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM, Tuesday through Thursday, 
tel: (617) 918-1990.

Written comments should be sent to Susan L. Hanamoto at the address below.

SUMMARY:  New Hampshire received final approval on June 19, 1991, effective July 19, 1991 (56 FR 28089) to administer the UST program in lieu of the federal program.  On November 2, 1993, effective January 3, 1994 (58 FR 58624), EPA codified the approved New Hampshire program, incorporating by reference the state statutes and regulations that are thereby subject to EPA’s inspection and enforcement authorities under RCRA sections 9005 and 9006, 42 U.S.C. 6991d and 6991e, and other applicable statutory and regulatory provisions.  New Hampshire submitted its final application on February 23, 2006 for this latest update, and upon review EPA has determined that the State’s underground storage tank program revisions satisfy all of the requirements necessary to qualify for Final program approval.  New Hampshire is seeking approval for revisions to its underground storage tank base program regulations for which it has been previously approved.  A complete listing of the revisions will be in the upcoming Federal Register.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Susan L. Hanamoto, EPA Region 1, One Congress Street, Suite 1100 (HBO), Boston, Massachusetts, 02114-2023; tel:  (617) 918-1219.

